Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

August 17, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Called session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Brian Lennon




Doug Hall




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Kristi Burnett
Lewis Russell
Members Absent:  None 

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley, Jaime Fox, Inge Heijligers, Brandon McClure, Ginger McCreight, Emma Hudson, Cherrie Bessonett, Clint George, Mike Hasten, Ronald Davis, Marcella Hayden, Jessica Mabery, Laurie Meadows, Lindsey Beaver, and Asheley Birchfield.  
At approximately 6:03 p.m. the meeting was called to order.

Approve Board Minutes:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and second by Brian Lennon.  The motion carried with Lewis Russell voting NO.  
Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Allow discounts for Rains County:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to allow early payment discounts.  The motion carried unanimously.

Site base report:

Mike Hasten spoke for the site base committee.  He said the committee takes the responsibility seriously and is eager to be an active partner in making recommendations to the Board.  Mr. Hasten also added that he hoped that their opinions and input would matter.  Mr. Billingsley handed each Board member a copy of the minutes from the site base meeting.  The committee had addressed several topics: overview of safety audit, District ratings, campus improvement plan, program evaluations, campus assessment, and tattoos and facial hair on students and employees.
Elementary update:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Von Gallagher had reported that four companies had completed the second stage of the qualification process and that he would start the scoring the results.  Mr. Gallagher said that he should have the results available to report on the August 31, 2015 meeting.

Student Code of conduct:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the code of conduct and allowing any administrator to administer corporal punishment on any sex of student.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Covering of tattoos:

The Board started to discuss the possible need to make employees and students cover tattoos.  

At approximately 6:55 p.m. the Board requested executive session to discuss tattoos as specific employees would be named.  

At approximately 8:00 p.m. the Board returned to open session.  No action on the covering of tattoos would be taken at this time.      

Mr. Johnson reported that enrollment was at 291 but knew it would drop at least ten students that had not yet withdrawn.

Mr. Billingsley reported there were 84 total college classes being taken in the first semester.

Mrs. Fox reported that elementary enrollment was at 146 so far.  She also provided a list of upcoming events.

At 8:10 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
